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153.
Mr R Jankielsohn to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether all the phases of the Lesotho Highlands Water Scheme are continuing on schedule; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(2)
whether any research has been requisitioned by his department pertaining to future water supply and demand in South Africa; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

(1)
The implementation of the engineering works for Phase 1 of the Lesotho Highlands Water Project is scheduled for completion by the end of 2003.  The Treaty on the Lesotho Highlands Water Project entered into between the Government of the Kingdom of Lesotho and the Government of the Republic of South Africa provides for a project to be built in several phases to ultimately deliver 70 cubic metres of water per second to South Africa.

The Treaty provides that implementation of further phases would be scheduled to meet the projected water transfer requirements included in Annexure II of the Treaty.  According to these projections delivery from a phase II is to commence in 2008.  Due to significant changes in actual and projected water use figures in the Vaal River System, South Africa in accordance with the provisions of the Treaty informed Lesotho of the need to change Annexure II resulting in the need for a postponement of the implementation of further phases.  In addition, further information on the available water resources in the project area and revised water requirements for the environment that could have a significant impact on the feasibility of the original proposals, has become available.

The Designated Authorities of the two Governments have consequently agreed to do a joint precommitment study to identify feasible layouts of further phases and recommend schedules for implementation.  A date for the commencement of this study still needs to be agreed with Lesotho.

(2)
Several studies have been undertaken by Department of Water Affairs and Forestry during the past ten years to assess the projected water use in catchments such as the Vaal River System and the utilisation of resources taking into account the impacts of our water demand management and water conservation policies.  The results of these studies are summarised in the draft National Water Resource Strategy, which was released in 2002.

